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Dear all, 
 
 As the school year draws to a close and both staff and pupils look forward to a change in daily routines, including 

for many some enticing holiday activities, it is appropriate to pause and reflect on the impressive achievement 

our schools have recently attained, before planning for further improvements. In addition to the good Ofsted 

Reports for both Stambridge Primary and Waterman Primary Schools and the outstanding SIAMS report for 

Wickford C of E Infant School, Briscoe Primary School is to be congratulated on a second Good Ofsted. The report 

ƴƻǘŜŘ ǘƘŀǘΣ ΨIŜŀǊǘǎ !ŎŀŘŜƳȅ ¢Ǌǳǎǘ ƘŀŘ ǎǘǊŜƴƎǘƘŜƴŜŘ ǘƘŜ ƭŜŀŘŜǊǎƘƛǇ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŀƴŘ ƛƳǇǊƻǾŜŘ ǘƘŜ ǎǘŀōƛƭƛǘȅ of 

ǎǘŀŦŦƛƴƎΦΩ ¢ƘŜ ǾŀƭǳŜ ŀƴŘ ǇƻǎƛǘƛǾŜ ƛƳǇŀŎǘ ƻƴ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ƛƳǇǊƻǾŜƳŜƴǘ ƻŦ ǿƻǊƪƛƴƎ ǘƻƎŜǘƘŜǊΣ ǎƘŀǊƛƴƎ ŜȄǇŜǊǘƛǎŜΣ ǊŜŦƛƴƛƴƎ 

communication and building community is seen right across the Trust and is represented here in the lively 

illustrations and comments which ceƭŜōǊŀǘŜ ǘƘƛǎ ǘŜǊƳΩǎ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŜǾŜƴǘǎΦ 

On behalf of the Trustees and Governors of the HEARTS Academy Trust I sincerely thank all our staff for their 

dedication and sheer hard work, sometimes in very challenging circumstances. September will bring new 

challenges, whether that is with a new class, a new leadership role and even for some new horizons in retirement 

from a career working in a school. 

Wishing all associated with the Trust a happy, safe, refreshing and worthwhile summer holiday time. 

 

 

Vaughan Collier 

On behalf of the Trustees and Governors of the HEARTS Academy Trust. 

Highlights and proud moments from our six ǎŎƘƻƻƭǎΧΧΦ 
 

Briscoe Primary School  

  

 

 

 

Year 2 took part in the 

Thriftwood residential with 

the other Year 2 children 

from the Trust. They had 

great fun and made lots of 

new friends. 

The Year 3s went to Belchamps 

for the night for their residential 

and challenged themselves to 

try new things. The children and 

adults all had a wonderful time. 

Despite a late start, Year 6 arrived in 

Cheddar for their residential earlier this 

month. The staff that took them said 

they were all exceptionally well behaved 

and it was a perfect way to end the year 

and reward themselves for all their hard 

work. 



 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
Waterman Primary School 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

Oak Class worked incredibly hard in the lead up to and during the 

week of SATs. We are proud of the confidence and commitment 

that they demonstrated to achieve their best. Thank you to 

teachers and Lead Practitioners for the support and nurture 

shown to our pupils. 

Summer fun for Key Stage 1 has included HEARTS Sporting events 

as well as trips, including the Thriftwood Residential for our year 2 

pupils. Photographs show a sample of other activities and visits: 

¶ Chestnut class enjoyed a trip to Stansted Mountfitchet castle 

Year 5 have been lucky enough to attend a dance workshop at 

Pineapple studios and then see a performance of The Lion King 

in the West End. It was fabulous opportunity that they had 

fundraised for all year. 

KS2 and Year 2 represented Briscoe at 

their respective music festivals. They 

were all superb!  

Amazing, positive sports days 

this year from Early Years, KS1 

and KS2.  

¶ Acorn, making the 

most of the sun and 

exploring outdoors 

¶ Year 2 pupils ς some 

were lucky enough to 

visit the Apple store 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Wickford CofE School 
 
Here are some photos of our Art displays and a photo from our KS1 trip to TATE Britain in London. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Summer fun for Key Stage 2: 

Some highlights have included Year 6 taking part transition days to their 

secondary schools, our Key Stage 2 pupils have been stars of the stage 

at the Junior Music Festival and year 5 have been to a Business and 

9ƴǘŜǊǇǊƛǎŜ Řŀȅ ŀǘ YƛƴƎ 9ŘƳǳƴŘΩǎ {ŎƘƻƻƭΦ tƘƻǘƻƎǊŀǇƘǎ ŀƭǎƻ ǎƘƻǿΥ 

¶ Willow Class enjoyed Caveman Day hosted by Briscoe 

¶ Kingswood Residential with Stambridge 

¶ Planting Woodland Trust Trees 

 We have had a lot of events to celebrate during the summer term. A 

real highlight for staff has been the numerous comments by outside 

agencies and organisers of events we have visited regarding the 

conduct of our pupils. Pupils at both the Thriftwood and Kingswood 

were praised for their confidence, courage and behaviour.  Pupils who 

represented us at the Cliffs Pavillion Junior Music Festival did 

themselves proud, they sang their hearts out and were amazing. The 

organiser at the event rehearsal commented on their behaviour and 

incredible singing. Instructors at Kingswood commented on how well 

the children behaved saying how nervous the children were when they 

arrived and the confidence that they had when they left. Year 5 had an 

Enterprise day at King Edmunds and as we collected them the staff 

were keen to let me know how brilliantly behaved and engaged in the 

activities they had been. 

Such amazing, well deserved feedback to our pupils makes us all very 

proud to be part of the Waterman team. 

 

 

 

Of all the days we could have held Sports Day and we chose the one day it rained! Photographic evidence as it 

ŀǇǇŜŀǊǎ ǘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ǾŜǊȅ ƭƻŎŀƭƛǎŜŘ ŀƴŘ Ƴŀƴȅ ŘƛŘƴΩǘ ǉǳƛǘŜ ōŜƭƛŜǾŜ ǳǎΦ ¢ƘŜ Ǌŀƛƴ ƳƛƎƘǘ ƘŀǾŜ ƘŀǾŜ ǎƻŀƪŜŘ ǳǎ 

ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ōǳǘ ƛǘ ŎŜǊǘŀƛƴƭȅ ŘƛŘƴΩǘ ŘŀƳǇŜƴ ǘƘŜ ²ŀǘŜǊƳŀƴ ǎǇƛǊƛǘΗ 



 
 
The Wickford C of E Choir had a great time at the Infant Music Festival. We joined three other schools in the 
local area to sing songs about animals. It was a great event and all the children enjoyed a music filled morning! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Here are some photos of our Art Exhibition. Every child chose their favourite piece of work from the year to 
display in the exhibition. Parents and grandparents came along and purchased copies of the photos. We made 
over £100!  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
This year, Wickford C of E have been 
working hard to raise the profile of 
Reading at both home and school. We 
ŜƴŘŜŘ ƻǳǊ ŜǾŜƴǘǎ ǿƛǘƘ ŀ ΨwŜŀŘ ǘƻ ŀ 
GrandǇŀǊŜƴǘΩ ŀŦǘŜǊƴƻƻƴΦ ! ǿƻƴŘŜǊŦǳƭ 
event enjoying books out in the sunshine 
with special family members.  
 
 

Hilltop Junior School 
 
Year 3: This term, we have enjoyed learning about the Stone Age because we found it really interesting; finding 

out about something new has been exciting.  The story about the Stone Age boy helped us to learn lots of 

information about the way in which people hunted, communicated and found shelter; this helped us to write a 

non-chronological report about how people lived during this period of time.  We also liked this book because it 

had pictures inside; these images helped us to imagine what life looked like and we could look for clues about the 

past. 

One of our favourite activities was 

making the Stone Age oil lamps; 

most of us loved how the clay felt 

and enjoyed getting messy!! We 

learnt how to shape then decorate 

the clay using modelling tools, it 

was extremely satisfying to see a 

lump of clay turn into a beautiful oil lamp. 



 
Year 5 have thoroughly enjoyed exploring the theme 'Anything is Possible'. In literacy, we have been inspired by 
athletes from across the world who have demonstrated many of our Hearts values. We wrote some interesting 
non-chronological texts about Derek Redmond, Eric 'The Eel' Moussambani and Gabriela Anderson- Schiess. We 
also looked at Olympians from different periods in history and made comparisons between their experiences. We 
were particularly inspired by Wilma Rudolph, with the majority of children choosing her when asked to select one 
athlete who best represented our values.  

 
We also modelled how water and nutrients are 
transported in humans- it all got rather messy! 
  
One afternoon, the whole of year 5 worked to solve maths 
problems in a treasure hunt on  
the playground. One year 5 boy even said that this was his 

best afternoon in school, ever!  

 

We also shared an Effective Maths lesson with our 

parents during our recent Open Morning, where 

parents were able to see how partner work, whole 

class response and delving deeper is helping us on 

our maths learning journey.  

This term, after saying goodbye to Mr Botwright and Mrs North, Year 6 had many exciting challenges to overcome.  

We welcomed Mrs Ray up to Year 6, Mrs Dunmore made a sideways move into 6B and Mr Kitchen returned with his 

new hip! We were ready to face anything! SATS came and went ς we attacked them with ferocity and 100% 

attendance ς now we await the results.  

 Afternoon tea to celebrate the royal wedding was enjoyed by all with any incredible of food devoured! 

We continued to work ς writing, writing and more writing.  At the same time, we 

began work on our end of term production Let Loose! A play about a Year 6 

ǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘƛŀƭ Ǿƛǎƛǘ ǘƘŀǘ ŘƛŘƴΩǘ ǉǳƛǘŜ Ǝƻ ǘƻ ǇƭŀƴΦ  ¢Ƙƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΣ ¸ŜŀǊ с ǿŀǎ ǎƻƭŜƭȅ ǊŜǎǇƻƴǎƛōƭŜ 

for the acting ς a first!  We learnt the songs quickly and turned our attention to 

learning lines and actions for each scene.  A dress rehearsal to Years 2, 3 and 4 went 

ǿŜƭƭ ŀƴŘ ǿƛǘƘ ŀ ŦŜǿ ǘǿŜŀƪǎ ǿŜ ǿŜǊŜ ǊŜŀŘȅ ŦƻǊ ƻǳǊ ŦƛǊǎǘ ǇŜǊŦƻǊƳŀƴŎŜ ǘƻ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎΧƛǘ 

ǿŜƴǘ ǿŜƭƭΧǘǿƻ ƭŜŦǘ ǘƻ ƎƻΦ  

Transition day was here before we knew it and many of us were 

ǎƘƻǿƛƴƎ ŀ ŦŜǿ ƴŜǊǾŜǎ ŀōƻǳǘ ƭŜŀǾƛƴƎΧƻǊ ǿŀǎ ƛǘ ƻǳǊ ƛƳǇŜƴŘƛƴƎ 

ǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘƛŀƭ Ǿƛǎƛǘ ǘƻ tD[Κ  {ƻ Ƴŀƴȅ ŎƘŀƴƎŜǎΧǿƘƻ ƪƴƻǿǎΚ  ²ƛǘƘ 

graduatiƻƴΣ ƭŜŀǾŜǊΩǎ ŘƛǎŎƻ ŀƴŘ ƻǳǊ Ŧƛƴŀƭ Řŀȅ ǘƻ ŎƻƳŜΣ ǎƻƳŜ ƻŦ ǳǎ 

are ready to move on and some of not quite ready but we know 

ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜΩǾŜ ǘǊƛŜŘ ƻǳǊ ōŜǎǘ ŀƴŘ ǿŀƴǘ ǘƻ ǘƘŀƴƪ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜ ǿƘƻ Ƙŀǎ 

been involved in our journey.   

Year 4 have thoroughly enjoyed reading The CƛǊŜǿƻǊƪ aŀƪŜǊΩǎ 5ŀǳƎƘǘŜǊ ƛƴ 9ƴƎƭƛǎƘΦ  ¢ƘŜȅ 

ǿǊƻǘŜ ŀ ŘǊŀƳŀǘƛŎ ƴŀǊǊŀǘƛǾŜ ǘƻ ŘŜǎŎǊƛōŜ [ƛƭŀΩǎ ƧƻǳǊƴŜȅ ŀƴŘ ŀ ƭŜǘǘŜǊ ǘƻ ƘŜǊ ŦŀǘƘŜǊΦ  ¢ƘŜȅ ŀƭǎƻ 

enjoyed hot seating the character of Lila to learn more about her. 

In maths, children have been practising pattern of number and are proud of their times 

tables improvement. 

 

 


